Yosemite Alpine Community Services District
PO Box 31, Fish Camp, CA 93623

May 2020 Communication

VEGETATION REDUCTION. The winter’s storms have caused many branches to fall with winter. Please
look to clearing your property of debris. Effective the beginning of May, Cal Fire burn permits are
required to do residential burning. You can go online to fill out the annual burn permit application at
burnpermit.fire.ca.gov. Then just print it off and you are ready to call to confirm if it is a permissive
burn day in Mariposa County at 888.440.2876. If you do not have internet access please contact Cal Fire
Mariposa County headquarters at 209.966.3622 for directions. The dogwoods are in bloom, the snow
plants are brilliantly red, and the oak trees have their red leaves pushing out.

CHIPPING PROGRAM. Donn Harter announced there will be a Chipping Program in Fish Camp on May
30 and 31. You need to sign up with him PRIOR to that date to be included. Please contact Donn at
donnatyosemite@sti.net or 559.676.8276. There are guidelines to be followed to participate.

MAY 09, 2020 BOARD MEETING VIA ZOOM. Chair Karen Green held a successful meeting on Saturday,
May 9 via ZOOM with all board members and several property owners attending. There were good
conversations going on about the budgets for FY 2020-21 and FY 2021-22. You should have received a
“Public Notice of Hearing” letter in the mail. This will be a part of the agenda at the upcoming meeting
on June 27"

METER READING. Meters will be read the last weekend in June on the 27" and/or 28", Please have the
area around and within your meter cleared of debris and dirt. The winter storms caused many trees to
drop branches this year. Please help the meter-reading crew have an easier access to your meters.
Thank you.

YACSD WEBSITE. Webmaster Tim McGinty is posting lots of information on the website. Please check it
for matters that pertain to YACSD. www.yosemitealpinecsd@specialdistrict.com

NEXT BOARD MEETING. A public hearing to consider protests of the Water Service Fee is tentatively set
for Saturday, June 27, 2020, at 10:00 am at the Tenaya Lodge in Fish Camp. If COVID-19 restrictions
continue to prohibit larger public meetings, the board is looking at holding the meeting electronically via
ZOOM. Currently the Tenaya Lodge is closed for business. The decision on the type of meeting will be
made a week prior to June 27. If a remote meeting must be held, emailed protests will be accepted
during the meeting until the end of the public hearing portion of the agenda. The emailed protests need
to be in the form of a scanned letter with a signature. Please stay tuned to the website for more
information.

Your YACSD Board Members

Chair Karen Green greenbeans5@comcast.net
Vice Chair Dick Ryon dickryon@comcast.net
Secretary/Treasurer Karen Glendenning yacsd@hotmail.com
Webmaster/Water Master Tim McGinty mcginty7691@gmail.com

Board Member Patti Frey 1slonative@gmail.com



